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Today the Commission has decided to prohibit a proposed joint venture between
two important steelmakers, Tata Steel and ThyssenKrupp.

Our investigation showed that the merger would have led to higher prices for
steel products that are used as inputs by the packaging industry and car
manufacturers. This would have harmed European competitiveness in these
sectors and led to higher prices for consumers buying canned food or cars.

As the companies did not offer remedies that fully address our competition
concerns, we had to block the merger.

Prohibitions are very rare – today’s decision is only the tenth merger we
have blocked over the past ten years. Over the same period, we have cleared
more than 3,000 mergers, with over 90% cleared unconditionally. To give you
an idea, we have approved over 100 mergers since I was here in February to
inform you of two prohibitions.

We have seen a wave of mergers in the recent past. In fact, just last year
the number of mergers notified to the Commission reached an all-time high of
more than 400. Our principle when looking at all these mergers always remains
the same: to ensure that European consumers are not harmed through higher
prices, limited choice or less innovation.

A key sector

The European steel sector is a key industry in Europe. It employs some
360,000 people in more than 500 production sites all over Europe,
manufacturing crucial inputs for many industrial customers.

Steel is an essential part of many products. The present case, for instance,
would affect the cost of steel products used in canned food sold in
supermarkets, as well as steel products used in the manufacturing of cars.

These industries employ millions of Europeans. They depend on competitive
access to steel to keep their business viable. In particular, the food
packaging industry gives work to over 60,000 people.

The price of steel is an important element for the competitiveness of
companies in the food packaging or car industries and for the affordability
of their products For instance, one company told us that a can may account
for more than 50% of the cost of private label canned tomatoes. Steel is in
turn the most important cost component for that can.
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The steel sector has been consolidating in the face of overcapacity. However,
this overcapacity is not the same for all steel types. There are often only a
few competitive suppliers available for higher value or very specific steel
products. This is the case for instance for tinplate and laminated steel used
by the packaging industry. It is also the case for hot dip galvanised steel
used by the automotive industry. All of these steel types would be affected
by the proposed merger.

There are considerable volumes of steel imported into Europe. However,
imports of particular higher value and more complex steel products, such as
those used by the food packaging and automotive industries, have remained
limited. This was the case even before recent safeguard and trade defence
measures were introduced.

Our investigation

Now a few words about our investigation. The proposed merger between Tata
Steel and ThyssenKrupp would have brought together the second and third
largest flat carbon steelmakers in Europe, behind ArcelorMittal.

Last October, we opened an in-depth investigation into the merger, because we
were concerned that it may reduce competition in the supply of various high-
end steel products.

Our investigation took into account all types of businesses in the EU that
rely on steel products. We collected and reviewed more than a million
documents. We also received over 100 replies from customers of these steel
products, as well as substantive feedback from the packaging industry and the
car industry.

The merger would have created the largest manufacturer of metallic coated and
laminated steel products used in the packaging industry. The merged company
would have accounted for more than 50% of Europe’s production capacity for
these steel products and combined two of the three biggest players active in
Europe.

The merger would also have removed an important player in the market for hot
dip galvanised steel used by car manufacturers. This is a particularly
demanding type of steel to produce and only a few suppliers can offer
significant volumes at the required quality.

In these markets, the pressure from the remaining competitors in Europe would
not have been enough to ensure effective competition. We found that the
merger would have led to higher prices and reduced choice.

Our investigation also considered whether customers could have switched to
importing non-European steel products to avoid potential price increases.
However, industrial customers told us of several reasons why they could not
resort to imports, in particular long lead times until delivery, security of
supply issues and lower service quality.

Remedies



Last year we approved the purchase of the largest European single-site steel
plant, Ilva in Italy, by ArcelorMittal, the largest flat carbon steelmaker in
Europe.

We could approve the merger because the companies offered suitable remedies
to address our competition concerns relating to three different specific
steel types. As a result, competition was preserved on steel markets for
these products, in the interest of European manufacturing industries and
consumers.

Similarly, the Tata and Thyssenkrupp joint venture could have been approved,
if the companies had proposed appropriate remedies.

However, the proposed remedies were limited in scale and scope and did not
fully address our competition concerns on a lasting basis.

For steel products used in the packaging sector, Tata and Thyssenkrupp
proposed to divest only a small part of the overlap between their activities.
The assets proposed for divestment were largely located in the UK or depended
on intermediate steel products from the UK. The merged entity would have
retained the best production assets of both companies.

For automotive steel products, the companies proposed to divest only limited
capacities, which were insufficient for any competitor to act as a real
challenger in this market.

The remedy proposal did not include any upstream assets for intermediate
steel products. These intermediate products are required to make the final
steel products used by the packaging and automotive industries. As a result,
the divested businesses would have been dependent on the merged entity for
their supply of these intermediate steel products.

We were concerned that these limited divestments proposed by Tata and
Thyssenkrupp would not have led to a viable and effective solution sufficient
to maintain competition in these markets.

My services and I held a number of meetings with the companies to discuss
potential solutions. We talked to market participants about the remedies, and
the feedback we received was negative. This confirmed our view that the
remedies were insufficient, and unlikely to provide a viable competitive
force in those markets on a lasting basis.

Of course, it is always up to merging companies to decide whether to propose
the remedies needed for a merger to be cleared.

In this case, in the absence of Tata and Thyssenkrupp submitting an
appropriate remedy package, the Commission has blocked the merger to prevent
higher prices and less choice for steel customers.

Conclusion / Steel industry

Our decision today is about protecting European industrial customers that
depend on steel products and, ultimately, of course those who buy everyday



products such as canned food or cars.

We are also equally concerned with protecting our steel industry itself from
unfair trade distortions from third countries. My colleague Cecilia Malmström
is leading our efforts to fully use the trade defence toolbox, including
through imposing anti-dumping and anti-subsidy duties.

When we try to design the best strategy to support the future of European
industry, we need to look at the entire economic ecosystem. In all its
diversity, which is the most characteristic feature of the European economy,
with millions of businesses of all sizes, including many SMEs.

The best way to promote the competitiveness of the whole system is to ensure
that all European companies, whether they are making steel or using steel,
whether they are big or small, have a fair chance to compete and grow on
their merits.


